
Our September CSR Meeting was held on September 10th.  The meeting was a hybrid 

meeting, both in-person and on Zoom.

Central Office finances: for July 21st through August 20th, Central Office had an income of

$2,447.18 and expenses of $5,688.75 for a loss of $3,241.57.  Our balance was $14,409 with

a prudent reserve of $19,000.

P.I.: we have opportunities for five events in October, and need volunteers.

Old business: none

New business:

1.  How to get the word out about what Central Office is and does?

2.  We would like to hold a Service Fair or Workshop where each of the organizations and 

Ninth Tradition Service committees get to present what they do.  Central Office, District 

47, H&I, PI, BTG., perhaps CNIA.

Announcements:

Springville Second Sunday Breakfast Speaker Meeting in October 13th.

Soberfest wrap-up meeting October 9th at 5:30 PM in person and on Zoom.  The event was

held September 21st, and the speaker and fellowship were excellent.

New Year's Eve planning meeting October 8th, immediately prior to the CSR meeting, in-

person and on Zoom.  Planning meeting will start at 5:00 PM, and go to 6:00 PM.

The BTG committee is up to ten volunteers, and will have its monthly committee meeting

Saturday, October 5th at 11 AM on Zoom only.


